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EVERY PARENT & CHILD

(Registered Charity No.  1087969)

(Company Registration No.  4226256)
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF
EVERY PARENT & CHILD (EPC’s TWENTY-SIXTH)
HELD ON TUESDAY 20TH JULY 2021
VIA ZOOM VIDEO PLATFORM
PRESENT: The undermentioned members were present at the Meeting:
	
	

	Ingrid Cranfield
	EPC Trustee (Chair)

	Sudipta Ghosh 
	EPC Trustee (Treasurer)

	Vijay Sujan
	EPC Trustee (Secretary)

	Leo Meggitt
	EPC Trustee

	Thomas Boadu
	EPC Trustee

	Andy Love 
	EPC Trustee

	Avishai Passman
	EPC Trustee

	Jaspal Dhani
	Chief Executive

	Mary Mannion
	EPC Staff

	MG Atundu
	EPC Staff

	Prafula Katkoria
	EPC Staff

	Isabella Di Natale
	EPC Staff

	Vashisht Raya
	EPC Staff

	Pauline Walker
	EPC Staff


	Roz Jones
	EPC Volunteer

	Jane Hassami 
	Guest 

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


APOLOGIES for absence were noted: 
	
	
	
	

	Lynne McKinstry
	EPC Starfish Project (Contractor)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Thomas Boadu
	EPC Trustee
	
	


1. Welcome and Introduction by Ingrid Cranfield, Chair: The Chair opened the meeting by welcoming those present and noting introductions.  It was noted that due to the Covid-19 pandemic, it was necessary to hold the AGM remotely via Zoom.  
2. Formal Business

2.1 Apologies Noted.

2.2 MINUTES OF 25th AGM held 30th September 2020
The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting, held on 30th September 2020 were presented. The Chair noted that Vishnee Sauntoo resigned in February 2021 and observed the positive contribution Vishnee had made during her tenure as Trustee of EPC. The Chair motioned the members to accept the minutes as an accurate record.  Proposal was seconded Vijay Sujan and carried (Nem.Con.)

2.3 REPORT AND ACCOUNTS

The Meeting considered the Directors Report and Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2021, which had been approved by the Board at their Meeting on Tuesday 20th July 2021 and distributed at the beginning of the Meeting. The Chair recognised the outstanding work undertaken by the EPC staff and volunteers during a very challenging year. 

The Chair invited Pauline Walker to speak about the Starfish Project. Pauline provided a high-level view of the project and the progress made during the year.

Acceptance of the Directors Report was duly proposed by Vijay Sujan and seconded by Mary Mannion and carried (Nem. Com.)
Sudipta Ghosh presented the Annual Accounts for the period ending 31st March 2021. The following was noted:

Total Income: £365,991

Total Expenditure: £360,860

Operating Income: £340,995

Operating Expenditure: £360,860

Operating Deficit: £19,856

Release of provision no longer required: £24,996

Net gain before investments: £5,130

Investing Deficit: £13,935
Total Deficit: £8,805 

Acceptance of the Accounts was duly proposed by Ingrid Cranfield and seconded by Leo Meggitt and carried (Nem. Com.)
2.4 ELECTION OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT

In accordance with EPC’s Articles of Association, the under-mentioned Directors stepped down from the Board and, being eligible, offered themselves for re-election to the Board:

Standing Down for re-election

Andy Love
Vijay Sujan
Their election to the Board of Management was carried by a unanimous vote.

2.5 APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS

The Chair informed the Meeting that Ackley Ma Lee & Co were unable to accept the appointment as the EPC Auditors for the financial year 2020-2021.  The Board had appointed TACTS to carry out the Independent Examination of the annual accounts, which they duly completed.  The Chair invited the Meeting to ratify the Board’s decision to appoint TACTS.  Acceptance of the recommendation was proposed by Ingrid Cranfield and seconded by Sudipta Ghosh and carried (Nem. Con.)
3. Volunteer recognitions
The Chair explained that due to the lockdown and the need to hold a remote Meeting, it is not possible to recognise the contribution of volunteers I the same manner as in previous years.  The Chair thanked Roz Jones, who has continued to volunteer on a weekly basis during the lockdown, and recognised the contribution made by Joni Murry who joined the SENDIASS as a volunteer in January 2021.   
The Chair thanked the EPC Trustees for their ongoing commitment to the organisation.
4. WORD OF THANKS AND CLOSE
The Chair thanked those present for their attendance and acknowledged the various funders who have continued to support EPC during the year.  It was noted that no funder had terminated their grants during the Covid-19 lockdown.
The Chair thanked Jane Hassami for attending the Meeting as a prospective Trustee.
This concluded the formal business of the Meeting.
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